CHARACTER COUNTS!

CHARACTER COUNTS! is a national organization which is based on six common ethical values that transcend political, religious, socio-economic and cultural differences. Called the "Six Pillars of Character," they are trustworthiness, respect, responsibility, fairness, caring and citizenship.

In May, 1998 the Village of Bloomingdale, along with several other local governmental agencies and various community organizations, formed the Bloomingdale CHARACTER COUNTS! Coalition in order to promote the mission of strengthening the character of America's youth.  Although it is acknowledged that character education is the parents' job, there are critical supporting roles to be played by everyone in a community from teachers, youth leaders and professional athletes to business leaders and clergy. Everyone who interacts with a young person has an impact on character, for good or bad.

To date, the Village has participated in a number of activities in order to spread the word that character does indeed count in Bloomingdale.  In addition to providing active representation to the coalition, putting the organization's logo on all Village vehicles and participating in local coalition-sponsored events, the Village also passes a resolution annually in support of CHARACTER COUNTS! to reinforce to the community that it continues to solidly commit to the local coalition and its mission. Publicity on the coalition's activities is also provided in the Village Almanac, the village-wide newsletter.

Over the last three years, the Village has also committed to educating personnel about the program. Initially, two police detectives and the Village Services department head participated in a 3-day intensive national training, along with representatives of other organizations and governmental agencies. In addition, the two detectives (who also serve on the coalition) and a representative of the Mayor's office attended a 2-day area training session.  The Village Administrator, Police Chief and two trustees have also taken part in a Community Leaders educational program. 

One of the detectives who received training, along with a few other coalition members, is actually participating in the training of Bloomingdale community groups, as well as groups in surrounding communities.  The other has recently been elected the chairman of the Bloomingdale coalition, now entering its third full year.
Initial movements to familiarize our own employees with the message of CHARACTER COUNTS!  have been through articles in its monthly employee newsletter.  All employees have also received the local coalition's promotional brochure and a CHARACTER COUNTS! logo pin.

Future plans include the formulation of an employee  training process, in order to encourage more employees to "buy into"  the concept of modeling the kind of character we would all like to see the youth of today to emulate. Those employees who have participated in the training sessions will be coordinating these efforts.

. Do we need to mention that somewhere or not?

